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Factory Orders: Still Robust But Decelerating
Bottom Line:  The April Factory Orders report confirmed continued deceleration but
historically still robust growth. Gains from March were revised lower as April also
printed below expectations. April's gains were still modestly above the 1st Quarter
levels, suggesting equipment spending in GDP accounting started the 2nd Quarter
on a positive note. On a trend basis we see nondefense capital goods shipments
were still up 6% annualized in the three months ended in April, slower than the 2021
pace of 11.5% but still well above the long-term average of 0.5 - 1.5%.  Overall,
manufacturing remains strong but is decelerating modestly amid higher input
prices and some signs of waning demand after historic gains coming out of
the pandemic. 

https://mailchi.mp/ae0c3ecc402d/factoryorder201812-1210112?e=346eae3d00


Factory Orders ROSE by 0.3% in April, compared with market expectations for a
decline of 0.6%. The prior month's gain was revised lower from 2.2% to 1.8%.

Durable goods orders climbed by 0.5%, as previously reported, while nondurable
goods orders jumped by 0.2%. Excluding orders for defense goods, civilian aircraft,
and petroleum products, (so called) core factory orders ROSE by 0.2%. Factory
orders are now 14.0% ABOVE their year-ago level but the year-over-year growth
rate has declined moderately over the past year (from 31.2% a year ago to the
current 14.0%).     

The April level is modestly above its Q1 average, after a slight increase in equipment
spending in the Q1 GDP report.     
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